










In undertaking the review of the 2022/23 Annual Governance and Accountability Return it came to our attention that in 2023 the Council has not 
met the requirements of the 2015 Accounts and Audit Regulations to provide electors with a period of 30 working days, including the first 10 
working days of July, to inspect the accounts. The Council should ensure that in 2023/24 they comply with the Regulations and respond no to 
the relevant assertion in its Annual Governance Statement as the assertion is retrospective and refers to compliance during the relevant 
financial year rather than in respect of it.

Two of the internal control objectives on the internal audit report were left blank. These were objective L ("The authority published the required 
information on a website/webpage up to date at the time of the internal audit in accordance with the relevant legislation") and objective N ("The 
authority has complied with the publication requirements for 2021/22 AGAR").The internal auditor did not provide an explanation as to why these 
objectives were not covered by the 2022/23 report. Based on information published on the Council's website at the time of our audit and with 
reference to the 2021/22 audit report, we are not aware of any failures by the Council over these two objectives. In future, internal audit should 
cover all control objectives. If any control objectives are not covered, they should be marked as such, explanations should be provided and 
where the objective is applicable the council should publish the explanation with the AGAR.
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